
REGULAR MEETING 
GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING COMMISSION 

Wednesday - November 24, 1965 - 8:00 A.M. 
CONFERENCE ROOM - CITY HALL 

Members present: Mrs. Grace Smith, Chairman; Mrs. Barbara Hyde, 
Charles Love, Robert Baker, James Golden, and 
Richard Stranger. 

Others present: Don Warner, Development D i r e c t o r ; and Paul Walker, 
A c t i n g Regional Planner. 

I. MINUTES APPROVED 
The minutes of the October 27, 1965 meeting were declared 
approved as w r i t t e n . 

I I . SUGGESTED CHANGE IN MEETING TIME OF REGIONAL PLANNING COMM. 
The Chairman asked f o r t h i s group's opinion about changing 
the meeting time of the Regional Planning Commission. She 
noted that although the present time seemed to be s a t i s ­
f a c t o r y w i t h the County Planning Commission, i t was con­
f u s i n g to the p u b l i c to have the two meetings held on the 
same evening, and als o one meeting runs i n t o the other. 
A f t e r d i s c u s s i o n , i t was the consensus of those present that 
i t was important that the two meetings be separated. The 
group agreed that a meeting at 4:00 p.m. on e i t h e r the f i r s t 
or t h i r d Thursday of the month would be t h e i r choice of a 
meeting time. 

I I I . GENERAL DISCUSSION 
The balance of the meeting was taken up wi t h i n f o r m a l d i s ­
cussion on the f o l l o w i n g t o p i c s : 
Horizon Drive Sewer. Some question was r a i s e d as to why t h i s 
group was not asked t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n the Horizon Drive sewer 
planning. Development D i r e c t o r Warner s a i d the pressure of 
time was the main reason. He noted that the matter had been 
presented to the group i n f o r m a l l y by the C i t y Manager at the 
l a s t meeting. 
B i c y c l e Routes. Mr. Warner s a i d that something d e f i n i t e on 
t h i s would be worked out as soon as Mr. Byrom i s a v a i l a b l e . 
L i l a c Park. Mrs. Hyde reported that the p l a n t i n g of l i l a c s 
i n L i l a c Park would s t a r t the 1st of next A p r i l . She noted 
that t h i s w i l l be a very b e a u t i f u l and unique park since 
e f f o r t s are being made to secure a l l species of l i l a c s from 
a l l over the world. 
Museum. Mr. Stranger noted that the Museum i s progressing 
very n i c e l y and suggested that t h i s group v i s i t t h i s f a c i l i t y , 
perhaps next time, Mr. Warner w i l l make arrangements f o r the 
tour. 

IV. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m. 

Don Warner, Development D i r e c t o r 


